## SCMGA Minutes March 8, 2018

## Members Present:

Bill Fitzpatrick, Dale Mondloch, Wayne Van Horn, Mike Dunn, Rich Lybolt, Mike Guzek, Bob Shirck, Vance Coleman, Jim Conley, Jeff Back, Steve Honsberger, Johnny Pearson, Dennis Tiege, Joe Chaney, Bob Vickney, Dennis Meeter.

Guests Attending:

Jerry Walczak, Brian Duthu, Rick Frey, Linda Frey, Diana Orges, Rick Frey, Bill Marshall, Jon Dawson, Chuck Hughes.

Meeting Called to Order at 3:00 PM By President Bill Fitzpatrick.

Roll Call Taken and a quorum was Not present.

Secretaries Report: A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes of the February 8, 2018 meeting.

Treasurer's Report: Treasurer report was given by Mike Dunn approved and filed for audit.

Director of Golf Report: Directors report was presented by Brian Duthu and accepted.

Pro Shop Manager Report: No Report.

RCSC representative: Jerry Walczak stated that the next meeting of the Golf Advisory Council would be held at Lake View Social Hall #2.

Tournament Committee Report: Wayne Van Horn reported the Extravaganza Tournament went well with 58 Teams. Pace of play was ok over the 4 days. Sun city championship is scheduled for April 6 and 7 2018. This is the oldest tournament in Sun City. Play will be held at North and Riverview courses.

Old Business: A comment was presented that some players on Wednesday are not posting their scores and are accepting winnings. After much discussion it was agreed to review monitors handbook and if necessary revise the

procedure for disqualification for this offence. See new business.

Wayne Van Horn asked that during Summer months only foursomes or less be allowed to play. No Action taken.

The request for quotes for the new Games and tee time programs will sent to 3 developers the week of March 19, 2018

New Business: Dale Mondloch presented a procedure for handling disqualification for not posting SCMGA play day scores. Copy attached. We will plan on voting on this process next meeting.

## Course Reports:

North: Great shape. See comments section below.

South: Good shape. Greens are fast and pin placements need to be worked on.

Riverview: Greens good. Par 3's is showing ball marks. Overall fairways and greens in good shape.

Lakes West: Really good shape.

Lakes East: Looking fine. Willow Creek: No report Willow Brook: No report

Quail Run: Course is drying out. Course is improving.

Comments: Chuck Hughes stated that when playing the North golf course, he found that the bunkers needed to be rakes and taken care. He further stated that all courses should be cared for equally.

Next Meeting:

April 12, 2018 Tallisman Hall 3:00 PM

Meeting Adjourned at 3:52 PM

Respectfully Submitted

Rich Lybolt Secretary